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PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Benny Barnes, Jim Duvall, Alex Edwards, Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Frank Hernandez, Lynda Lawrence, Darlene Poe, Tom Sharp

I.  Eating and Drinking in the Classrooms

Darlene Poe would like this policy to be seriously enforced.  Her staff must clean up gigantic messes caused by food and drinks in the classrooms.  There is carpeting in the HS- and PS-Buildings.  The cleaning becomes ineffective because the stains in the carpet get worse.  There’s no padding under the carpeting so the stains grow and grow.  

Terence Elliott said this was discussed at Academic Senate but the faculty didn’t want to write a classroom etiquette policy because they don’t want to be the ones to enforce it.  Faculty need to enforce this, but the division deans should reinforce it.  Terence and Jim Duvall each agreed to send an e-mail about this issue.

James Eyestone said eating and drinking in the smart classrooms is a problem because students go into unlocked classrooms.  Students are doing things in classrooms when no one is there.  Enforcement is the issue.  Every instructor, including part-time faculty, needs to have a key to the rooms they use and every door must always be locked when not in use.  Faculty often leave classrooms unlocked because they know another class will be in there later.  Carol said the positive side of leaving classrooms unlocked is students can go into class early and study.

Tom Sharp thinks that all smart classrooms should have card keys.  There are nine or ten smart classrooms now and an additional 15 will be added over the summer, and three more will be completed.  The cost to card key doors is about $2,000 per door, so this may not be possible.  Alex suggested that division secretaries be given keys to the smart classrooms in their buildings.

More evening supervision is also needed.  A manager is here every night until 7:30 p.m. and Martin Padilla is here until 10:00 p.m.  It was suggested that the manager on evening duty walk around campus.

This will take everyone enforcing it to be effective.  New part-time faculty need to be told about the policy and that it must be enforced.  Faculty are the ones to complain about spills in the classrooms.

Plans of Action

1.
Jim Duvall and Terence Elliott will send e-mails about the no eating and drinking in classrooms policy. 

2.
Eating and drinking in the classroom will be on the next Management Council Agenda.

3.
Darlene Poe will put signage on the tables that are especially troublesome.

4.
The newly renovated classrooms will not have carpeting.  Alex Edwards will pass this on to Teresa Greenwell at the District.

5.
Having doors automatically lock will be explored.

6.
All new buildings will have access control:  all classes after hours will be monitored as to who enters and leaves.

7.
Electronic access will be put on every smart classroom and every door in the high tech center.

II.  Smoking Policy

College Council has approved the new smoking policy and CCC will become a smoke free campus effective July 1.  Smoking containers and signage in parking areas that smoking is allowed will be complete by August 1.  Smoking will only be allowed in parking areas.  

Plan of Action

1.
Alex will make sure the signs are up and ashtrays are visible around campus by August 1. 

III.  Campus Priorities 

Carol asked everyone to go down the list and assign a time line for each item.  

#1:
Repair roof leaks in the PS-Bldg. and ELC:  The roofs are being patched now.  The college will have to go after the manufacturer about the roof of the Early Learning Center.

#2:
FEMA to replace the carpet on the ground floor of the LA-Bldg.; asbestos abatement at the same time:  This should be corrected as the LA-Building, not the AA-Building.  This will be done this summer.

#3:
Alarm to be installed in the chemical building:  Alex thinks this is complete, but he will check with Perry Rossoukhi.

#4:
Repair the walking path around the horseshoe:  This will be done this summer.

#5:
Weed control and tree trimming throughout the campus:  Ongoing.

#6:
Paint outside the PAC (first), AA-, LA-, and HS-Buildings:  Alex will present this item to Jeff Kingston.  There may be money available from the current bond to paint the outside of the PAC.  If not, there is no money now.  The date is unknown at this time.

#7:
Retrofit the lights in VA and PAC Buildings:  To be completed by March 27, 2007, when the solar panels are installed.

#8:
Refinish the gym floor:  We’re currently asking our insurance company to pay for this.  We don’t know if it will be completed this summer, but it needs to be.

#9:
Men’s locker room shower and floors:  This will be done this summer.

#10:
Pool fencing project:  The proposal is expected this week, and it should be completed this summer.

#11:
Culinary arts health issues – stainless steel back splashes:  Completed.  (Chef Nader is very happy.)

#12:
Repair baseboards in LA-Bldg. classrooms:  This will be done this summer.

#13:
Move the screen in #LA-112 to the new front of the room:  This will be done this summer.

#14:
Replace screen in #LA-208:  #LA-208 will become a smart classroom so the screen will remain.

#15:
Install an electrical outlet in the front of #LA-208:  This will be done this summer.

#16:
Blinds or curtains on the windows in #LA-208:  This will be done this summer.

#17:
Replace the bulletin boards in LA-Bldg. classrooms:  This will be done this summer.

#18:
Repair the surface or replace blackboards in LA-Bldg. classrooms:  This will be done this summer.

#19:
Destroy the poison oak between the automotive services area and the ELC, and on the tributary creek walkway:  The area between the automotive services area and the ELC is complete, and the tributary creek walkway is ongoing.

#20:
New item:  replace the bricks on Castro Street between the baseball field and the GA-Bldg. with gravel.  This will be done this summer.

Plans of Action
1.
Alex Edwards will talk to Teresa Greenwell about the bricks near the library.  

2.
Landscaping will be installed after the path of travel is complete.

3.  
A revised Projects Priorities List will be distributed to Operations Council with the Minutes to this meeting.

IV.  Drawings of the Proposed Path of Travel

Carol drew a rough sketch of the proposed plan.  There will be a plaza area.

James questioned whether there should be more brick because the campus sits on an earthquake fault and the bricks will move over time.  Alex said the bricks would be placed into a concrete slab, so that shouldn’t be a problem.

V.  Signage

Alex will put new signage on the maintenance building and will pay for it from his budget.  Additional signage must come from Measure A funds.  It’s important to standardize and change our signage.  It will cost about $5,000 to replace the signs over the entire campus.  

There should be a large sign at the new ADA path of travel leading to everything on campus.  Another large sign should be near the SA-Building and a sign should be part of the new student services project.

VI.  Other

A.  Solar Panels

Solar panels will go up in the parking lots and all new buildings will have solar panels on the roof and on the hillside along Campus Drive.

B.  Grounds

Alex is working very hard with his crew to get the grounds looking good.

C.  Emergency Supplies

A metal container was donated to MCHS for storing their emergency supplies.  A location must be found for the container.  The area between the football field and the softball field facing El Portal Drive is being considered.  Frank and Benny thought that would not be a good location because it’s very visible, and the container is unsightly.  Benny suggested the four old racquetball courts between the baseball field and the PAC.  They are huge and they are never used.  All that is needed is a roof and a wall, and they would be a perfect storage area.  Alex will look at that area.

D.  Accreditation
Carol will be contacting everyone for his or her accreditation materials.  Alex is the only one who has turned his in.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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